CASE 3737: Application of SOUTH-LAND ROYALTY COMPANY for an UNORTHODOX LOCATION, LEA COUNTY.

126.2272.45





State of New Mexico





STATE GEOLOGIST A. L. PORTER, JR. SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

LAND COMMISSIONER GUYTON 8. HAYS MEMBER

April 2, 1968

SANTA FE

Mr. Jason Kellahin Kellahin & Fox Attorneys at Law Post Office Box 1769 Santa Pe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 3737

Applicant:

Southland Royalty Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

a & Perter

A. L. PORTER, Jr. Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC____

Aztec OCC___

Other Mr. Clarence Hinkle

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

> CASE No. 3737 Order No. R-3397

APPLICATION OF SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on March 20, 1968, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 2nd day of April, 1968, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Southland Royalty Company, seeks authority to drill its O. D. McCoy Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 800 feet from the South line and 2120 feet from the East line of Section 28, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, NMPM, Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Flying "M" san Andres Pool provide that the initial well on any 80-acre unit shall be located within 200 feet of the center of either the northwest quarter or the southeast quarter of a governmental quarter section.

(4) That the proposed location, in the SW/4 SE/4 of said Section 28, is an off-pattern quarter-quarter section location.

(5) That the applicant proposes to dedicate the S/2 SE/4 of the aforesaid Section 28 to the subject well.

-2-CASE No. 3737 Order No. R-3397

(6) That the entire S/2 SE/4 of the aforesaid Section 28 can reasonably be presumed productive of oil in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool.

(7) That the evidence indicates that a well drilled at the proposed non-standard location in the SW/4 SE/4 of said Section 28 should result in greater ultimate recovery of oil than a well drilled at a standard location, thereby preventing waste.

(8) That the correlative rights of offset operators will be impaired if the subject well is assigned a standard allowable for the subject pool.

(9) That approval of the proposed unorthodox location will not violate correlative rights and will afford the applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of the oil from the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, and otherwise prevent waste, provided the subject well, in order to offset any advantage gained by the applicant over other producers by reason of said unorthodox location, receives no more than 60 percent of a standard allowable for the Flying "M" San Andres Pool.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Southland Royalty Company, is hereby authorized to drill its O. D. McCoy Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location 800 feet from the South line and 2120 feet from the East line of Section 28, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, MMPH, Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the subject well shall be assigned no more than 60 percent of a standard allowable for said pool.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated

Member

STATE OF NEW YORXICO OTL CONSTRUCTION COMMISSION DAVID F. CARGO, Chaiman GUYTON HA QUIU PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

Examiner Hearing - Page 2 March 20, 1968 Docket No. 9-68

CASE 3737: Application of Southland Royalty Company for an unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its O. D. McCoy Well No. 2 at an unorthodox oil well location 800 feet from the South line and 2120 feet from the East line of Section 28, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, Flying "M" San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

- CASE 3738: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the San Andres and Yeso formations in the interval 2190 feet to 3450 feet in its State "CF" SWD Well No. 1 located in Unit I of Section 13, Township 11 South, Range 26 East, Chisum-Devonian Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3739: Application of New Mexico Salt Water Disposal Company, Inc., for salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian formation in the interval from approximately 13,128 feet to 13,207 feet in its Trainer-Springs Well No. 1, located in Unit H of Section 11, Township 11 South, Range 34 East, Sand Springs-Devonian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
- CASE 3740: Application of David Fasken for lease commingling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to meter the wet gas stream from his Ross-Federal Well No. 1, the Shell-Federal Well No. 1, and the Skelly-Federal Well No. 1, located in Sections 4, 5, and 9 respectively, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, North Indian Hills-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, prior to separation and dehydration, allocating condensate production to each well on the percentage of each well's wet gas stream to the total combined wet gas volume.

DOCKET NO. 9-68

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 20, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3724: (Continued from the February 28, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for a dual completion, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its San Juan 27-4 Unit Well No. 30 (GD) located in Unit N of Section 32, Township 27 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production of gas from the Gallup formation and the Basin-Dakota Pool through tubing and the casing-tubing annulus, respectively, by means of a cross-over.

CASE 3733: (Continued from the February 28, 1968, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Daryl Davis to re-enter a well, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to re-enter the State "A" Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the South and West lines of Section 1, Township 4 South, Range 26 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, and attempt to complete said well as a producer from the San Andres formation.

CASE 3578: (Reopened)

Application of Texas Pacific Qil Company for an amendment to Order No. R-3264, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3264 to permit the rededication of acreage to its State "A" A/c-2 Wells Nos. 40 and 38, located in Units A and K, respectively, of Section 9, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to dedicate a 320-acre non-standard unit comprising the N/2 of said Section 9 to Well No. 40 and to dedicate a 160-acre non-standard unit comprising the SW/4 of said Section 9 to Well No. 38. It is further proposed that said Order No. R-3264 be amended to require that the effective date of the proration units authorized therein be contingent upon new plats being filed.

CASE 3736: Application of American Trading & Production Corporation for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its New Mexico State 26 Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 26, Township 20 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from an undesignated Wolfcamp gas pool and oil from an undesignated Devonian oil pool through parallel strings of tubing.

SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY

GENERAL OFFICE Fort worth, texas 76102

February 23, 1968

DISTRICT OFFICE 1405 WILCO BUILDING MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

Case 3737

State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission P.O. Box 2088 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. George M. Hatch

MAIN OFFICE H. .

268 FEB 26 AH 8 20

Re: Application to Drill Southland Royalty Company's O. D. McCoy No. 2, 800' FSL and 2120' FEL, Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico

(Flying "M" San Andres Pool)

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that we desire to have the subject application set for hearing and that the date of March 20, 1968, as outlined in your letter of February 21, 1968, will be satisfactory.

Very truly yours,

SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY

Alton C. Goodrich Dist. Prod. Supt.

ACG:jh

cc: Coastal States Gas Producing Company Wilco Building Midland, Texas

J. R. Burnett

DOCKET MAILED

Data 3-7-61

PHONE MU 2-7925

P. O. BOX 235

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY NORTH TEXAS DIVISION WILCO BUILDING MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

February 19, 1968

Case 3737

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. Secretary-Director

Gentlemen:

Coastal States has received notice that Southland Royalty Company has filed application to drill their O. D. McCoy No. 2 well in the SW/4 SE/4, Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E, in the Flying "M" (San Andres) Pool of Lea County. Their application has requested an exception to Rule 4 of the State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Order No. R-2746 in that they be permitted to drill the first well on a standard unit in the SW/4 instead of the SE/4 of a governmental quarter section.

Data has been presented and approved by the Commission that was used as the basis for the present field rules and these rules were followed in the development of the subject pool by other operators in the field. Coastal States does not agree with Southland Royalty that the location in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 28 would be the same quality as Coastal States[†] Gonsales No. 6. For these reasons, Coastal States respectfully requests that Southland Royalty's application be denied.

If you need additional information, please advise.

Very truly yours, Ju RHound

Joe R. Howard Division Production Superintendent Add Africation

JRH:1m

cc: H. L. Blomquist

260 FEB 20 AH & 40

MALLED MALLED

Dote-----

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

> LEGAL DIVISION PHONE 827-2741

February 21, 1968

Case 3737

VIA AIR MAIL

Southland Royalty Company 1405 Wilco Building Midland, Texas 79701

Attention: Mr. Alton C. Goodrich

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to our letter dated February 20, 1968, concerning your application for approval of an unorthodox location in the Flying "M" San Andres Pool for your O. D. McCoy Well No. 2, and wherein we stated that the application has been set for hearing on March 6, 1968.

The March 6th hearing date is in error. We wish to advise that the matter can be set for the following Examiner Hearing which will be held on March 20, 1968.

Please let us know if you desire to have your application set for hearing and if the March 20, 1968, hearing date is satisfactory.

We are sorry of the error in hearing date and of any inconvenience we have caused.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH Attorney

GMH/esr

cc: Coastal States Gas Producing Company Wilco Building Midland, Texas

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 2088 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

LEGAL DIVISION FHOME 827-2741

February 20, 1968

Case 3737

Southland Royalty Company 1405 Wilco Building Midland, Texas

Attention: Mr. Alten C. Goodrich

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to your application dated February 14, 1968, for an exception to Rule 4 of the Special Rules and Regulations governing the Flying "M" San Andres Pool to drill your O. D. HcCoy Well No. 2 at a point 800 feet from the South line and 2120 feet from the East line of Section 28, Township 9 South, Range 33 East, WHFM, Lea County, New Mexico.

As $y_{\rm Her}$, proposed location is an off-pattern quarter-quarter section, and as an objection to your application has been received from Constal States Gas Producing Company, the Commission has set the application for hearing before an examiner on March 6, 1968. Please advise the Commission whether or not this procedure is satisfactory.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE H. HATCH Attorney

GMH/esr

cc: Coastal States Gas Producing Company Wilco Building Midland, Texas

year

SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY

GENERAL OFFICE FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76102

February 14, 1968

DISTRICT OFFICE 1405 WILCO BUILDING MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 MATE OFFICE

*68 FEB 16 PH 4 30

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission State Land Office Building Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Care 3737

Re: Application to Drill Southland Royalty Company's O. D. McCoy No. 2, 800' FSL and 2120' FEL, Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico (Flying "M" San Andres Pool)

Gentlemen:

2/10

Attached is completed Form C-101 and Form C-102 relative to the subject location. This location is not in accordance with Rule 4 of Pool Rules for the Flying "M" Can Andres Pool which states that the first well on every standard or nonstandard unit in this pool shall be located in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a governmental quarter section.

Southland Royalty Company believes the S/2 of the SE/4 of Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico, to be productive of oil. However, Southland is of the opinion that a well located in the SE/4 of the SE/4 of Section 28 (required by current Pool rules), although it might yield some oil, could easily result in a well of very limited productive capacity and would not drain the S/2 of the SE/4 of Section 28. This opinion is substantiated by Coastal States' attempts to complete New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Page 2 February 14, 1968

as an oil well their No. 6 Gonzales which is located 472' FWL and 1979' FSL of Section 27, T-9-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico. The No. 6 Gonzales is an east offset to the east line of Section 28 (see attached map). Coastal States apparently encountered oil shows in the No. 6 Gonzales but were not able to complete as an oil well and have since converted the well to an active injection well. The attached structure map on top of the San Andres porosity indicates that a well drilled in the SE/4 of SE/4 of Section 28 would likely be of the same quality as Coastal States' Gonzales No. 6.

Coastal States No. 7 Gonzales located 525° FNL and 2121° FEL of Section 33, T-9-S, R-33-E, was completed as a top allowable well. This well is a direct offset to the SW/4 of SE/4 of Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E (Southland's McCoy Lease).

Southland Royalty Company respectfully requests exception to Rule No. 4 of the State of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Order No. R-2746 and specifically that Southland Royalty Company be permitted to drill its McCoy well No. 2 2120' FEL and 800' FSL of Section 28, T-9-S, R-33-E, Lea County, New Mexico.

A copy of this letter is being mailed to Coastal States Gas Producing Company.

If additional information is needed, please advise.

Very truly yours,

SOUTHLAND ROYALTY COMPANY

Goodrich

Alton C. Goodrich Dist. Prod. Supt.

ACG:jh

cc: J. R. Burnett Coastal States Gas Producing Company

						Ca	se 373	7
NO. OF COPIES RECEIVED						U u		/
DISTRIBUTION	T-1	NEW	MEXICO OIL CONSEI		MUISSION			
SANTA FE	+1	~~~~~	MEXICO OIL CONJEI		MM1331011		Form C-101 Revised 1-i-8	5
FILE	+1						SA. indicate	Type of Lease
U.S.G.S.	-{}						STATE	
LAND OFFICE	-{{							& Gas Lease No.
OPERATOR	╺╄╌ [╖] ╼┩						.s. state off	a case no.
OFERATOR	_ <u></u>						mmm	mmm
			DRILL, DEEPEN,		ACK	······································		
1a. Type of Work	NFORFER	MITTO	URILL, DELFEN,	UK FLUG D	ACK		7. Unit Agre	ament Name
							in olive right	ement Nume
b. Type of Well DRILL	-		DEEPEN		PLUG B	ACK	8 Farm or L	
				SINGLE FTT	NU11 T	1916 - 7		
OIL GAS WELL 2. Name of Operator	OTHE	·		ZONE X		ZONE		McCoy
		-					9. Well No.	
Southland Royal	ty Comp.	any					2	
3. Address of Operator		-					10. Field an	d Pool, or Wildcat sig. (Flying I
1405 Wilco Bldg	., Midl	and,	Texas 79701				Undes	sig. (Flying l Ext.)
4. Location of Well	.a O	LOC	ATED 800 F	FFT FROM THE	sou	th une	VIIIII	MMMMMM
				cer raem rae		Cinc	())))))	
AND 21.20 FEET FROM	THE eas	t LIN	EDFSEC. 28 7	WP. 9-S	RGE. 33	-E NMPM	0///////	
MIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	mm	11111	mmmm	(IIIIII)	TITTIT.	mm	12. County	Million
	////////	/////			111111	///////	Lea	
XIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	HHHH	HHHH	**********	///////	HHH	HHHH	mm	/////////////////////////////////////
					IIIII	1111111	///////	
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	*******	HHH	<i>4111111111111111111111111111111111111</i>	9. Proposed D		JA, Formatjo	innni	20. Rotary or C.T.
$\boldsymbol{\nabla}$		//////	, www.com/com/com/com/com/com/com/com/com/com/	4700	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
21. Elevations (Show whether DF,	1.11111	11111	& Status Plug. Bond 2			Dall H	ndres	Rotary
{			3				1	. Date Work will start
4309.8 G.L.	·1	Blank	et (current)	Unkno	wn		Upor	n approval of
23.		F	ROPOSED CASING AND	CENENT PR	лсели		pern	alt.
·			NOT OULD CAUNTO AND	Cement rice				
SIZE OF HOLE	SIZEOF	CASING	WEIGHT PER FOOT	SETTING	DEPTH	SACKS OF	- CEMENT	EST. TOP
12 1/4"	8 5/	8"	24#	325	1	25	0	Circulate
7 7/8"	4 1/	2"	9.5#	4700	t	35		2500
						†		
	}			1			f	1
IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PR TIVE ZONE, GIVE BLOWOUT PREVENT			PROPOSAL IS TO DEEPEN C	R PLUG BACK, G	IVE DATA ON	PRESENT PR	ODUCTIVE ZONE	AND PROPOSED NEW PRODU-

TITLE _____ DATE _____

APPROVED BY ____ CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY:

Click 3757 Form 0-1 Superveder 1.4128 Effective Interve

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT

. X

SOUTHL	AND ROYALTY C	. .	с езки О. Г	. McCoy	● <u>Aec.</u> 2
ut Letter O	Sec 14 516 28	9 South	33 EAST	LEA	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
TCal Foctoge 1 P	thet true the	SOUTH Dr.e ma	2120	EAST	
ound Lovel Elev. 4309.8		10-21108.	Foot		Clear and Alterates
		Andres j ated to the subject we		lying M Ext.)	the plat betw
interest a 3. If more th	nd royalty). an one lease of (lifferent ownership is d	edicated to the wel		of all owners been consol
[]] Yes	[]] No — If a	unitization: force-poolir nswer is "yes?" type of ownets and tract descr	consolidation		idated. (1 se reverse side
this form i No allowal	f necessary.) ble will be assign	ed to the well until all	interests have been	consolidated (by co	ommunitization, anitization en approved by the Commis
	1		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		CERTIFICATION
		-	1 1 1	terned	y certify that the information co herain is true and complete to th my knowledge any belief
	: ;		1	alte	D.C. Hordrich
	:		CINEER	Alto	n C. Goodrich
	I		STATE	Prod	. Superintendent
				Sout	hland Royalty Co
		1998 1997	676 VEYO	Febr	uary 14, 1968
			MENIC MA W WSSI	sbann - nates - nates - strue	by Lessify that the well-landid on this plut was platted from the of actual surveys drade by me by supervision, and that the con- and correct to the best of m sign and hellef
	i iiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii		αρβάτου, μπαγράζιας το πολογοριατικού το του πολογοριατίας το του πολογοριατίας το του πολογοριατίας το του που Αγγολογιατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατ Η πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογοριατίας το πολογορ		anuary 4, 1968
	9 10	000	2120'	Energistic of a	n - r. Hessel, n. if Employees n. i. Curve - r
				to	m W West
330 660		2310 2645 2500	500 +000		676

• .

, DAILY COPY, CONVENTION	BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Santa Fe, New Mexico March 20, 1968 EXAMINER HEARING							
GS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXI	IN THE MATTER OF: Application of Southland Royalty) Case 3737 Company for an unorthodox location,) Lea County, New Mexico.							
SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS 1120 SIMMS BLDG. • P. O. BOX 1092 • PHONE 243-6691 • ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO	BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter. Examiner							
	TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING							

MR. NUTTER: Hearing will come to order, please. Next case will be Case 3737.

MR. HATCH: Case 3737. Application of Southland Royalty Company for an unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin, Kellahin & Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the applicant. We will have two witnesses.

MR. HINKLE: Mr. Examiner, I would like to enter an appearance, Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy, Roswell, on behalf of Coastal States Gas Producing Company.

MR. NUTTER: Are there other appearances in Case 3737? Would you have your two witnesses stand and be sworn, please?

(Witnesses sworn)

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, this is an application for an exception to the provisions of Rule 4 of Order Number 2746 to provide for an unorthodox well location. Rule 4 of the Order R 2746 as the pool rules for the Flying M pool provide that the first well drilled on every standard or non-standard unit in the Flying M-San Andres Pool shall be located in the Northwest or the Southeast guarter of a Governmental guarter section. All

wells shall be located within 200 feet of the center of the Governmental quarter sections. I think the effect of our application is, we want to drill our second well first.

3

MR. NUTTER: Are you going to drill it within 200 feet of the center?

MR. KELLABIN: We'll drill it within 200 feet of the center, we propose to drill on the southwest quarter. MR. NUTTER: I see, the second well first.

W. B. PERRY, called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
A My name is W. B. Perry.
Q By whom are you employed and in what position?
A I am a geologist for the Southland Royalty Company.
Q Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation
Commission?

A No, I have not.

Q Would you briefly state your education and experience as a geologist?

A 1 was graduated from the University of Oklahoma

in 1956. I was employed by -- as a geologist by Amerada Petroleum Corporation from January '57 to May of 1964. With Amerada I was exploration geologist and a production geologist in Hobbs, New Mexico for two years. From May of 1964 to September of '67 I was employed as a geologist with Coastal States Gas Producing Company and since September I have been employed with Southland Royalty Company as a geologist.

Q In connection with your work as a geologist, do you work in the area that is involved in the application in Case 3737?

A Yes, I do.

Į.

Q Have you made a study of this area as a geologist?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1 marked for identification)

ų,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 1, Mr. Perry, will you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Number 1 is a land plat which includes the area of the Flying M field.

Q Now, shown on that plat is an area marked in red,

is that the proposed unit to be dedicated to the well?

A Yes, sir.

Q What does that consist of?

A The South half of the southeast quarter of Section 28, Township 9 South, 33 East.

Q Now, what well location is proposed by Southland Royalty Company in this application?

A We propose to drill a well in the southwest quarter of the southeast quarter of Section 28.

Q Other than the guarter -quarter section involved the location would comply with the rules for the pool for the Flying M-San Andres Pool, would it not?

A Yes, sir.

ł

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 2 marked for identification)

Q Now, referring to what has been marked Exhibit Number 2, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit 2 is a structure map based on electric logs of the top of the San Andres Formation. This map shows the structural attitude of the San Andres Formation in the Flying M area. The San Andres Formation consists of approximately 1,500 feet of dolomite and analydrite. And the Flying M Field is related to structure but production

from the Flying M is controlled by permeability.

Q Now, is there information shown on Exhibit Number 2 that supports that conclusion, that structure is not the controlling factor?

A Yes, sir.

2

 (\cdot, \cdot)

1.2

4

11 · .

; :

Q Point that out, please.

A In Section 33, in the northwest quarter of the northwest quarter we have structurally high wells that were dry holes and we have in Section 28 in the northwest quarter of the southeast quarter structurally lower wells that are productive.

Q Now, is this a situation you would normally expect if structure were a controlling factor in the productivity of the pool?

A Not normally.

Q Have you anything to add in connection with Exhibit Number 2?

A No, sir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit Number 3 marked for identification.)

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number 3, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Number 3 is a structure map based on logs

and controlled on two of the Sim United Resolution. Now, this is the first represented controlled represented to the Sim Resolution and it is approximately -- provide approximately 'N' then below the top of the Sim Andree Formation and the Their representation is field produces from this representation approximately the top of the secondary. Approximately the top of the secondary. Approximately the top of the Sim Andree persection is encoded to its secondary. This produces is in the secondary of the secondary of the secondary. This produces is not dependent upon the estimatory of the Sim Andree persector.

⁵ redaux redevene no mode normanore rate were seen is tea ai vrivitobere na takt antendo ruov trouger and tea ai vrivitobere na takt antendo ruov trouger and tea activitobere ao beacc

A life mer passed on the structure of the porosity. Apain, in Section 33 in the southeast quarter of the portheest quarter, we have a structurally high well on the top of the Sam Andree porosity which was completed as a div hole and we have structurally lower wells completed as oil producers.

See a state to the set of the second state of the st

3 Immediately west

C . Mase.

A - Tasto vy Section II was sit Ocastal States Strike Vy Sector Siles is the notifeest coatter of the southwest guarter of Section 27. This well was completed as a dry hole although according to core analysis this well contained anywhere from zero -- no, it contained anywhere from five to fifteen per cent oil saturation but lacked effective permeability for an oil producer.

Q Then the well has porosity but not permeability?
 A It has porosity but not permeability, yes, sir.
 Q Is that, in your opinion, the reason they were
 unable to complete it as a producer?

A Yes, sir.

.1.3

122

aa

L det

60

o d

3.5.7

. ?

55 62 Q Is it your testimony that there was oil present in that well?

A Yes, sir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 4 marked for idencification.)

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Number4, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit Number 4 is a permeability isopac map in the southeast portion of the Flying M Field and covers the area in question. This map was based on core analyses from eleven wells in the immediate area and the map is contoured on five-foot intervals of effective permeability. Now, it is our opinion that effective permeability when measured in

millidarcies is to be five millidarcies or greater; and also in this area of the field no well has been completed with less than five feet of effective permeability.

Q With less than five feet of effective permeability meaning five per cent or greater, is that correct, five millidarcies?

A Five millidarcies or greater, five feet of five millidarcies or greater.

Q It's been your experience that that is what is essential to complete a producing well.

A Yes, sir, in this area.

بالمعاجز أجا

Q Does that mean, then, Mr. Perry, that the area you propose to dedicate to your well does not contain oil throughout, that is, the south half of the southwest quarter? Is it productive of oil, in your opinion, throughout the area?

A Yes, sir, in my opinion, there is oil in place under the entire 80 acres.

Q Referring again to the Coastal States Well in Section 27, did you have a core analysis on that well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Is that what you based your information on, the porosity and oil saturation?

A Oil saturation based on core analysis from that well.

Q Do you know what the permeability of that core was?

A Permeabilities ranged from zero to 2.5 millidarcies, which was not effective permeability.

Q Now, referring to the area generally, as you move back from that well toward the main portion of the pool, does the permeability appear to increase?

A Yes, permeability increases.

Q Now, would you recommend to your management that they drill a well at an orthodox location in the southeast quarter of this proposed unit?

A No, sir.

Q Why?

4.4

1.1.1.1

21. -

2171 :

nas eso

<u>....</u>

A Because it is my belief that we would encounter between zero and five feet of effective permeability and this would be a very limited capacity well, production-wise.

Q Well, in your opinion, would a well located in the southeast of the southeast quarter be productive of oil from the San Andres Formation?

A In the southeast of the southeast?

Q Yes, sir, a standard location?

A Yes, sir, but a very uneconomical venture.

Q Would you recommend that they drill in the southwest

of the southeast?

rin i div

Back

1011

drago.

N. T. S.

eini:

1.715.20

A Yes, sir, I would.

Q Would a well so located enable you to recover the oil underlying the southeast of the southeast?

A It is my opinion that this well would effectively drain the oil in the south half of this quarter section.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you or under your supervision?

A Yes, sir, by me or under my supervision.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer in evidence Exhibits 1 through 4 inclusive.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 4 will be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 4 were offered and admitted in evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examination,

Mr. Nutter.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to ask a few questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q Mr. Perry, I take it from your examination you think then, that all of the south half of the southeast quarter is productive? A Yes, sir, it contains oil in place.

Q Do you feel that if you drill a well in the southeast of the southeast that you are apt to encounter from zero to five feet?

A Yes, Sir.

2.10

11

 $\bar{\mathcal{D}}(G)$

 $< 10^{2}$

ા કર્ય

. Y

7 S.

Q Do you feel that one well drilled anyplace on this 80 acres will effectively and efficiently drain all of the oil from the 80?

A One well drilled anywhere?

Q Anywhere, anyplace on the 80 will effectively and efficiently drain the 80?

A No, sir.

Q You don't feel then that a well drilled at the regular location of the southeast of the southeast would completely, effectively and efficiently drain all of the south half?

A No, sir.

Q Do you feel that Southland would obtain any particular advantage by locating the well in the southwest of the southeast in an unorthodox location?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I would like the attorney to define what he means by advantage. There are many advantages.

Q (Dy Mr. Hinkle) Are you going to obtain more oil that way than you would drilling in the southeast of the southeast? (

A Yes, sir, I believe we would recover more oil because it would be drained better.

Q Are you asking for a full 80-acre allowable?

A Yes, sir.

.

5.

14

Q Do you contemplate ever drilling a well in the southeast-southeast if this exception is allowed?

A I cannot say at this time.

Q You have a well, I believe, I guess the Number 6 Well shown on your Exhibit Number 4 located in the -- I guess it would be the northwest of the northeast of 28?

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: I think that's six feet of pay on that well, it's some other number, Mr. Hinkle.

A It's number one.

MR. NUTTER: Ferguson Number 1.

Q Shows six feet of pay?

A Six feet of permeability.

Q Is that a pretty good well?

A Yes, sir.

Q So you could get a good well even though you had

five feet of pay down here in the southeast-southeast?

A If we could get five feet or better.

Q If you could get permeability and porosity. If you located a well at a standard location, referring to Exhibit Number 4, and you say that your Number 1 in the northwest of the northeast is a good well, wouldn't it be about the same location according to this map --

A No, sir.

Q -- as the Number 1.

A As the Number 1 Ferguson, no, sir, it had six feet of effective permeability, whereas, it is our opinion we have only encountered comewhere between zero to five feet of effective permeability in an orthodox location.

MR. HINKLE: I believe that's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

120

1

ł

5

Q Mr. Perry, Coastal States is conducting a pressure maintenance program in this field, are they not?

A Yes, sir.

Q Where are the injection wells, do you know?

A Offhand, I do not know. I would like to ask Mr. Goodrich if he knows. MR. GOODRICH: I'm sorry. I didn't hear the question. MR. NUTTER: Do you know where the injection wells are that Coastal States operates for their pressure maintenance program?

MR. GOODRICH: Not all of them, mo.

MR. HINKLE; Mr. Examiner, I might say we will put on witnesses that would show the location of these wells.

MR. NUTTER: Oh, I see.

Q Southland Royalty is not a party to the unit agreement in this area?

A No, sir.

Q And you are not taking part in this pressure maintenance program?

A No, sir.

Q What, in your opinion as a geologist, Mr. Perry, would be the effect of drilling a well in the southeast-southeast of 28 and placing it on water injection? Now, according to your profile here of permeability, you have smaller permeability in that 40-acre than you would in the proposed location, but an injection well in that 40 acres would possibly move oil over toward the interior of the pool to be produced by some of these wells on the standard locations, would it not?

A I would like to have Mr. Goodrich answer that question.

Q Well, he's not on the stand right now, but I said, in your opinion, as a geologist, would that be a remedy to the problem here?

A Well, if we had ample effective permeability in that well and in the injection well. Now, the Coastal States 6 Gonzales over here was completed as a water injection well, but it was my understanding that the well was not a successful water injection well because of the lack of effective permeability. This is what was reported to me, I do not know firsthand.

Q Well, you said that its permeability ranged from zero up to a high of 2.5 millidarcies, I think?

A Yes, sir.

1111

ten

300

10

1. 02

1. 18.

1263

1 · · ·

Q So you have zero feet of five millidarce pay?
A Yes, sir.

Q How many feet of two and a half millidarcie pay were in the well?

A I did not total up the two and a half millidarcies, but I could look here. Well, approximately two feet of two and a half millidarcies total and approximately 1.7 feet of two millidarcies and the rest was less than two millidarcies.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the witness? He may be excused.

Vil These estrusied

MA. KELLABIN: I call as the next witness. Mr. Generich.

ALTON C. GOODRICE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHEN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Alton Goodrich.

Q By whom are you employed and what position?

A T am employed by Southland Royalty Company as District Production Superintendent in Midland, Texas.

Q Does the area involved in the application in Case 3737 come under your jurisdiction?

A Yes, sir, it does.

Q Have you testified before the Oil Conservation Commission in the past and have your qualifications made a matter of record?

A Yes, sir, I have.

XR, KELLARIN: Are the witness's qualifications acceptable? MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir.

Q Referring to our Exhibit Number 1, would you state the exact location that is proposed by the Applicant in this case?

A 800 feet from the west line or 2,120 feet from the east line and 800 feet from the south line of Section 28.

Q Would that put the well substantially in the center of the southwest quarter of the quarter section?

A Yes, sir.

Q What acreage do you propose to dedicate to that well?
A The south half of the southeast quarter of Section
28.

Q Do you have other properties in the Flying M-San Andres Pool?

A Yes, sir, we own the Ferguson Number 1 Well, which is located in the northwest of the northeast quarter of Section 28 and the McCoy Number 1 Well which is located in the northwest of the southeast of Section 28.

Q What acreage is dedicated to those wells?

A The north half of the northeast guarter of Section 28 is dedicated to Ferguson Number 1 and the north half of the southeast guarter is dedicated to the McCoy Number 1.

Q And you propose to dedicate the south half to the proposed McCoy Well Number 2?

19

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, are you offset by production on that location? A Yes, sir, the Coastal States, I believe they call it their Gonzales Number 7 is a direct south offset to the proposed location and their Number 4, I'm not sure of the lease name, is a direct west offset to the proposed location.

Q There is no production to the east of you, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q So you are offset by production to the south and west?

A That's right.

Q In your opinion as a Petroleum Engineer, is there any drainage occurring that affects Southland Royalty's acreage?

A Yes, sir, there is.

Q Would it be possible for you to protect yourself against this drainage by drilling a well at an orthodox location in the southeast quarter of the southeast quarter? A I do not believe that it would adequately protect

ni is

 \mathbb{R}^{2}

ē,

 \odot

j.

A

. 1

λ,

torsburg

pof al

Madda

9 9 C 1

axo ad+

50 31 (c)

the ea

of the

• 35

.82

i pel oldt

or prevent drainage from occurring under the entire south half of the southeast quarter. As it's been testified, we might get a very limited producer in an orthodox location, but certainly do not believe it would drain or recover Southland's equitable share of the oil under the south half of the southeast guarter.

20

=

Q In your opinion, would a well located in the southwest of the southeast guarter protect the interest of Southland Royalty Company?

A Yes, sir.

12.0

H. Dist.

ent of

533 10

110704

itoraton

Sievy

5

0

4

ार्ट प्रस

HSCIC:

at i per

的现在

 Λ

4

Q Would the correlative rights of the offset operators in any way be impaired by a well so located?

A In my opinion, no, sir.

Q Do you know the status of the Coastal States Gonzales Number 6 Well?

A Again not except as reported in conversation with various people. It's supposed to be a water injection well of limited injective capacity.

Q Do you know whether any injection has been carried on in that well?

A Yes, sir, it has.

Q What effect would injection of water in the Gonzales Number 6 Well have in that area?

A If it were effective, which I doubt, because of its limited injective capabity, it would tend to, I presume, either water out or sweep oil toward the main part of the field.

Q Does Southland have acreage or a producing well offsetting that Number 6 Well?

No, sir, we have acreage offsetting that well, yes, A. sir.

Q Does Coastal States have any well offsetting the Gonzales Number 6 Well which would be stimulated by injection in that well?

No, sir. A

Now, you heard the testimony of Mr. Perry in ·Q regard to the controlling features of the Flying M-San Andres Reservoir. Are you in agreement with his conclusions as an engineer?

Yes, sir, I am. Α

Is the productivity of the pool controlled, in 0 your opinion, by permeability rather than other factors?

Yes, sir. Α

Now, in your opinion, is all of the south half Q of the southeast guarter productive of oil from the San Andres Formation?

7 JTX070

......

2011468

 $\mathbf{a}_{i} \in \{1, \dots, n\}$

1 m Bastan

d heres

121120

the second

JS BONNY

Issaob

Mint

Totown (

nt o
A Yes, sir to reiterate Mr. Perry's statements, I believe it is productive, of course, I do not believe that it can be drained at all by drilling a well in the orthodox location. I think we might well get a well there that would have less than five feet of five millidarcie pay or it could be not more than the Number 6 Gonzales Well, if it is located or could be located in regard to the reservoir in about the same position.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have on Direct Examination.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Goodrich?

MR. HINKLE: I would like to ask Mr. Goodrich a few questions.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE ·

1.

)

1.1.5.1.4

des lo

(sance

3 😫 et 1

regar

mipro

1. 1990

27.30.3

Ę

٠,

T.

. .:

Q Is Southland's acreage committed to the unit, the Flying M-San Andres unit?

A No, sir.

Q I'm not clear as to what you stated what acreage was dedicated to your Number 1 Well that's located in the northeast guarter of 28. Was it the north half of the northeast?

A North half of the northeast, yes, sir.

111 1

55 Hi

78001

oldovi

oo di

of si

is Al

595 E.

(coed)

5 N 5 }

and set of a

· • • • • • • •

4-tron

Q That's shown on the proration schedule? A Yes, sir.

Q Do you propose to drill the south half of the northeast?

A I would not like to insinuate that further development would not incur just to drill that well. We have no current plans for drilling the south half.

Q If you drill that, would you want to drill that on an orthodox or unorthodox location?

Λ I'm not prepared to answer that right now. We are not asking for it at this hearing and one reason we didn't is, we ourselves offset the unorthodox location on two sides, the location requested at this hearing is offset on two sides by Coastal States.

Q If this exception is granted in this particular case, it would also open the door to drilling of another well on unorthodox location in the northeast-northeast, wouldn't it, on the south half of the northeast of 28?

A I'm not prepared to say, it -- conceivably it could.

Q Conceivably it could, and then you would have a row of wells all along the center line of Section 28, would you not, four in a line?

A If they were drilled, yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: That's all.

A Our main contention here is in the interest of correlative rights, to prevent drainage and to recover Southland's equitable share of oil in the south half of the southeast quarter, the requested location need be drilled; we are recovering our share probably by the two offsets to the unorthodox location in the northeast quarter of Section 28.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Goodrich, you stated that you thought the entire south half of the southeast guarter of 28 is productive, but you don't think that a well drilled in the southeast would drain the 80 because of the low effective permeability?

A Yes, sir.

Q But that a well in the unorthodox proposed location would drain it because you would have more permeability. Could you explain to me why a well over here in this zero to two and a half, possibly five millidarcie area in the southeast-southeast wouldn't drain that 40 when you would have a greater differential pressure from the well bore to the area around the well than you would have as far as

a

)

.orthe.

diavel.

6 ave 51

an orth

15 Jon

W . 21

sides

ond no

- 53350

5 Flen

S. Breese

1.1.1

not.

9

.

far as differential pressure is concerned from this area over to the well in the non-standard location?

A Now ---

Abaabon

a da a ser se

32-31.000

978 Car

t dr. and

entire

menone

southes

Sec. as

5 Bay

ă.

 \mathcal{O}

.]

2 \leq C

Q In other words, you've got greater differential around the well bore in the southeast-southeast if you had a well there than you would have if you were draining this southeast-southeast from the proposed location?

A That's true.

Q Yet you say this well over here will drain this 40, but a well in that 40 wouldn't drain it with greater differential?

A I have said, sir, that a well in that 40 would not drain the 80 because of limited permeability. I cannot say that a well in the southwest of the southeast will as effectively drain the east 40 of that 80 as a well drilldd over there would drain that 40, but I'think this would necessitate drilling two wells on that 80 acres, which I do not think that the well drilled on the east half of the 80 would be a commercial well. I have not or do not intend to insinuate that a well in the southeast guarter would completely effectively drain all of the east 40 acres. I think that the 40 acres would contribute to a well drilled in the southwest guarter of the southeast guarter.

Q Well, this takes me to my next question, Mr. Goodrich. The Commission rules provide that if a well is drilled in an unorthodox location that the Commission may adjust the allowable of that well in order to offset any advantage the operator may obtain by drilling in an unorthodox location. I think we understand what the word "advantage" means here. What do you propose to be the formula that the Commission should consider to adjust the allowable for a well if it were drilled at the location you propose?

. .

munite.

1991 8

2

7

00, 00

differ.

1 nisis

ುದೆತೆ ಸ್ಪಾಪ

trolts

over the

Accessi'

de not

ipny ca

清洁的 计一次分

to form .

, **•**

A Well, I hadn't considered a formula the Commission might use here. I don't really know, I think the Field Rules, as I interpret them, would let us drill a well there on 40 acres with no penalty.

Q Well, 40 acres would get half an allowable, wouldn't it?

A That's right, but I don't know, I don't have anything, possibly one and a half allowables.

Q One and a half 80-acre allowables or one and a half 40-acre allowables?

A One and a half 40-acre allowables or three guarters of an 80-acre allowable.

Q What is the allowable in here? There's no depth factor in this pool, is there, so the 80-acre factor is 2?



A Right.

a<u>i</u> : *

<u>⊰ †9787</u>°S

1112 6.1

8.8.1.1**11**111

11 P. S.

 $\cdot \dot{s}$

e en gan

1211

. .

Q Now, we heard Mr. Perry testify that effective permeability was five feet of five millidarcies. Now, supposing we were to accept his contour line here and determine the area to the west of his five-foot contour line and use that amount of area with respect, as the numerator in a fraction and 80 acres would be the denominator and multiply that times the top allowable for the pool and use that for a formula for the well?

A Well, it indicates to me, just looking at it that we would wind up with possibly --

Q Looks like about 60 per cent possibly?

A Right.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we are asking for 80-acre allowable and we feel that our testimony does support it. If the Commission feels on the basis of the testimony that the allowable should be adjusted, of course I think it's within their province to do so.

MR. NUTTER: Well, Mr. Kellahin we have got testimony here that in order to drain this other 40 we have to have a second well out there too.

> MR. KELLAHIN: This is true. MR. NUTTER: And I presume if two wells were drilled

on the 80, the 80 would receive a top allowable then.

MR. KELLAHIN: Under the rules, it would.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr.Goodrich? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further at this time, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELLAHIN: Not at this time.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Hinkle.

MR. HINKLE: We have two witnesses, I would like

to have Mr. Staton sworn, please.

(Witnesses sworn)

....

M.C. STATON

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

 $\epsilon \gamma$

595300

ROMANE

mater

1 inc. c

्य के नाम प्

100 D.C.S.

di oac

that the

3 890N

at edt

oarao (

1.1.1.1

761 6F

Q State your name.

A I am M.C. Staton.

Q By whom are you employed?

A Coastal States Gas Producing Company in Midland.

Q In what capacity?

		· 2 ·9
site wa	A	As a geologist.
	Que Q	Have you previously testified before the Oil
	Conserva	tion Commission?
150° • 311 ·	A	I have.
	Q	Your qualifications as a geologist are a matter
	of recor	d?
ali'	A	Yes, sir.
f.		MR. NUTTER: How do you spell your last name?
	А	Staton, S-t-a-t-o-n.
	Q	Are you familiar with the Flying M-San Andres
17月前 18才	area?	
	A	Yes, sir.
	Q	Have you been familiar with this area since its
4	inceptio	on, since the first well was drilled?
ballso	A	Yes, sir, I have.
ti saxa	Q	Have you made a study of all the wells and wells
	logs?	
	À	Yes, sir.
	Q	All the production information that's available?
	A	Yes, sir.
	-	(Whe reu pon, Coastal States Exhibit 1 marked for iden- tification.)
	Q	Have you prepared an exhibit in way of a structural

map of the area?

۰.

20093 30

. - - - 5

Samo

ā,

Å.

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Refer to Coastal States Exhibit Number 1 and explain what it is and what it shows.

A This is a structural map contoured on top of the Slaughter interval, that interval that was previously identified as the top of the porosity or thereabouts. This is a map that has been previously presented with a little of the later information brought up to date. It is essentially the same map presented by Mr. Perry.

Q Are there any particular variances between this and the map which was presented by Mr. Perry?

A No, sir, there are not.

Q They are substantially the same?

A Substantially the same. Any difference would be a matter of individual interpretation.

Q As far as structure is concerned, you agree substantial with Mr. Perry's interpretation?

A Yes, sir. Mr. Hinkle, as you will notice, there is a dark line with red identified on the east side of the field. This is a matter of presenting our idea of what is possibly happening on the east side of the San Andres production in the Flying M Field. We recognize that

permeability is a factor in the productive capacity of the San Andres wells. We know that the Number 6 Gonzales located in the northwest quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 27 did lack effective permeability to produce substantial quantities of oil. The only thing that this shows is that this permeability factor does exist and that not knowing the information on the southeast part of the field we continue this line with an indeterminate stopping point, showing merely that the field is not at the present time fully defined.

* 1 E - 1

1. Startes

· Monster

HORDER

. . . . **i**

专业主义

382 MET

and the

 \cap

.

71

A TOTAL S

1.1

1.00

Q Is there anything else that you would like to state to the Commission with respect to that matter?

A Yes, if you will notice, again as far asstructure is concerned, the Number 6 Gonzales which we have seen to be shown low in permeability and the Number 9 Gonzales located in the southeast guarter of the northeast guarter of Section 3 are structurally flat.

MR. NUTTER: 33 you mean?

A 33, yes. sir, did I not say that, I beg your pardon. In Section 33 they are structurally flat as shown both on this map and the one previously presented by Mr. Perry. One is a producer, the other one is a water injection well.

MR. HINKLE: That's all we have for this witness.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of this witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

etale interaction

33 to 27

2001 20

as 12000

t aworth

∵⊃axir⊱....

- Moin

1742.0

 \mathbb{R}^{n-1}

01.331

300 cci

16.8 21

53051

of Sec

. .

.

Q Mr. Staton, there are some dry holes in the northwest guarter of Section 33, are there not?

A There is a water injection well on the northwestnorthwest of Section 33 and a dry hole in the southeast of the northwest of Section 33.

Q Was the water injection well a producer before it was converted?

A It had the appearance on the cores as I recall, of sufficient quantity to cause us to run pipe at that time. We felt that we would try a completion attempt in that well, but our program of pressure maintenance had been well enough along that we knew that if it did not produce that it would be converted to an injection well.

Q And it did not produce?

A I think we got a little oil out of it, yes.

Q It wasn't economical so you converted it to an injection well, is that correct?

A That's right.

Q How do you account for those two dry holes or

relatively low producers in that location?

Δ

end to:

S. 1997 . 189

100

÷.

- 3

ę.

ंगः ३७

10023

8 at 1 390

195

tell

A Well, again we have the permeability variation that exists on the west and the east sides. This, by no means, is a limiting factor in the normal locations around that well; as a matter of fact, the Number 8 Gonzales as shown on this map as a dry hole on further evaluation of the core analysis of this log in light of the Number 9 Gonzales, shows that it has a very good chance of being re-entered and recompleted as a producer. We have no plans at this moment to do that thing, but the core analyses on the two wells are very similar.

Q What was the permeability on these wells?

A I cannot recall off the top of my head what the permeability in those wells was because I did not make the comparison to bring along. I,just made a visual comparison in my office. As a matter of fact when you ask the question, what is the permeability of a well, you must refer to a particular interval or a particular foot of section and say the permeability of this one particular sample as reported from core lab has this particular permeability and a gross study of the permeability of the Slaughter Zone is not possible. There is no way to get the information that would be necessary because it's just not

Residence and the

.

1

ł

30. Contractively at the sam Andres is
30. Contractively at the second states in the second states in the second state
31. That is then your and none of its take second state
32. That is the sufficient of the second state
33. All your wells are completed in relatively the

• 1

some tone, are they not?

No. me veils throughout the feld me tompleted

Are they open throughout that tone?

A some are and some are completed in the upper part, the middle cart and the lower part.

Are you clouding the whole zone?

A *de are indecting in all three cones in a number* of the veils.

Q You say chere are three cones then?

A I have never screed in my own mind to say that there are three scnes. I still to not recognize it. I still look at it as a gross interval.

) I ion t follow you. You say you are intecting in three tones, but you say --

i I said that I to not tone it in av mind. These are collative things. You have 190 feet, say, of cross

interval and some of the production comes from the upper part of this 150 feet, some from the middle part, some from the lower and any combination of the three.

Q And you are flooding all of them?

A We are attempting to maintain pressure in the field.

Q You are injecting water in that Gonzales Number 6 at the present time?

A I am not an empert on the injection program or the pressure maintenance program, but Mr. McGraw is and he will present that testimony.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.

MR. HINKLE: I would like to offer in evidence Exhibit 1, please.

MR. NUTTER: Coastal States Exhibit 1 will be admitted in evidence.

> (Whereupon, Coastal States Exhibit 1 was offered and admitted in evidence.)

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the witness? He may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. HINKLE: I would like to have identified

Exhibits 2,3, and 4 please.

"Whereards Irastal States Toritolls I Sland 4 marked for Lientlictation

** *

TACK METERAW

talled is a vitness having been first duly sworn, was eximined and testified is follows:

DISECT EXEMPLY CON

TANKIE:

State your came?

3. My name is Fack McGraw.

3 37 Apon are hor employed?

A - I work for Coastal States Das Producing Company.

Midland, Texas as Division Petroleum Engineer.

3 Have you previously testified before the Oil

Tenservitica Commission?

A Test siz, I have.

1 And your malifications as a petroleum engineer

are a matter of record with the Commission?

A Tes, siz.

7 Are you familiar with the development in the

Flying H-San Andres Pool?

A Ves sir.

2 You previously testified, in fact in connection



··- ·

with the Flying M-San Andres Pool, did vou not?

A Yes, sir.

ು ಸ್ವಾಮಿಗ

the the second

2

16 ^[] 3 1

 $D\mathcal{X}$

127202703

Q Refer to Exhibit 2 and explain to the Examiner what this is and what it shows.

Exhibit Number 2 is a plat showing the outline Α of the Flying M-San Andres Unit. The legend at the bottom shows that there is 66.9 per cent state acreage in this unit. There is 13.2 per cent Federal acreage and there is 19.8 per cent Fee acreage within the Flying M-San Andres Unit. The colored blue denoted wells on the plat represent injection wells, shows that we have a peripheral pattern set up for the field and the Number 6 well in Section 27 is also shown and it is an active injection well at this time. Now, also you can notice that some of the tracts are not committed to the unit, notably, Southland Royalty's tract in Section 28. We completed this Number 6 Well as an injection well even though they had not joined the unit because of the dire need for an injection well in this area. We had hope that later they would join this unit and we could continue to inject in that well.

Q Is Coastal States the unit operator?

A Yes, that is true.

Q Has the pressure maintenance project proved

 $C_{n}^{(1)}(t) = \mathbf{C}_{n}^{(n-1)}(t)$

ž

,

↑#★ 1,+ + 5

) - 11 e**dt** to

.

rada intervi

der dien

nig 8.fa

an 1149

injection

aet up fe

aota orin

Now, also

co vitted

(n feetio

otib arg

toes that

ounitaco

•*.

ł• _ _ _

successful up to date?

A Yes, sir, it has.

Q You've gotten some pretty good responses?

A Yes, sir. I might also point out that some production tests on wells in the vicinity of interest here, for instance, according to the proration schedule the last official test on Southland Royalty's Ferguson Number 1 Well was 130 barrels per day.

Q Now, that's the one located in the northwestnortheast?

A Yes, sir, that is true, and the McCoy well, which is in the northwest of the southeast of 28 was 138 barrels of oil per day. At that same time the test on the Coastal States Gonzales Number 7 Well located due south of the McCoy Well was 92 barrels of oil per day. The production test on the Tract 25, Well 4 was 145 barrels of oil per day.

MR. NUTTER: Where is that well, Mr. McGraw?

A It is in the southeast guarter of the southwest quarter of Section 28, Tract 25, Well 4.

MR. NUTTER: And what was the total?

A 145 barrels of oil per day. The Tract 25 Well 2, which offsets Southland Royalty, the test on that well

softration and a

1325 Ex 2 4

and the second second

. *

ا مراجعه و فرم

a ta su ju

an Storas

10 marsa

Low worker

· .

N 3 N

N.

Style 1

Ĺ

was 29 barrels of oil per day.

Q Is that all?

A Yes, that is all that I wanted to point out.

Q I notice that in the development of the field that in some instances Coastal States or the operator has two wells on one 80 acres dedicated for proration purposes.

A Yes, sir, that's right. We have four tracts that have two wells on each 80 acres proration unit, and they are denoted by the arrows that are drawn on the plat. In every case these wells were deeper wells that were drilled to the Bough C and were later simply recompleted in the San Andres simply because the hole was there and it was an inexpensive operation.

Q Those wells share in the 80-acre allowable, do they not?

A Yes, and also referring to the proration schedule you can see that in every case those two wells simply share the 80-acre allowable. Now, I've said in every case, except one, now we did drill one well on Tract 17 Well Number 3, now that is in the southwest guarter of the southeast guarter of Section 21. Now that particular well was drilled after Southland Royalty had refused to join the unit and after we had placed the injection well to the west on injection and

39-

it was drilled in order to keep from pushing oil over onto their lease.

Q But that also shares in the 80-acre allowable?

A It shares the allowable with the Well Number 1.

Q Is there anything else you would like to add to your testimony with respect to Exhibit Number 2?

A No, sir, not at this time.

Q Now, refer to Coastal States Exhibit Number 3 and explain what that shows.

A Exhibit Number 3 shows the 80-acre circle drawn around each producing well in this portion of the field.

O Do these indicate the wells in cases of those other exceptions where they too share in the allowable so as to indicate the drainage pattern?

A Yes, sir. the blue circles represent injection wells and just an indication that this is an injection well. The Southland Royalty Well is denoted here in the orthodox location. showing that it would be on an orderly field development plan and would effectively drain the area if a well was drilled at that point.

Q In other words, this shows that the entire field has been developed in accordance with the special field rules in an orderly manner and this would be the first exception?

A inat's true.

set men

stat an

a Station C

25 25/25

stuat of

Ha Filow

anna - Sa

anidarn

arandi eterare

14 E D

Λ.

7

5

Q Now, refer to Exhibit Number 4 and explain what this shows.

A Exhibit Number 4 is the same type information shown with the Southland Royalty Wells located in their proposed location and the overlapping of the drainage areas here shows how the correlative rights of the operators and all the royalty owners in the unit would be infringed upon by locating a well in this area.

Q Would this unorthodox location cause the drilling of unnecessary wells?

A Yes, sir, it would.

Q In what way?

A' If they drill this well and then later, like you said before, would open the door for the same situation to happen in the south half of Section 28 then we would have to drill along their line on 40 acres as they have done.

Q If this unorthodox location is granted is it apt to cause waste to be committed?

A Yes, sir, we feel, as prior testimony has shown, that a well located there would not properly drain the southwest quarter of that tract.

Q In other words, you would be leaving oil in the

ground unless a second well is drilled in the south half of the southeast quarter?

A Yes, sir, very definitely.

Q Do you have anything further to add to your testimony?

A No I don't believe I do.

MR. HINKLE: That's all our Direct.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the

witness?

÷

t en de ser

1920HOTA

od zeore

tic pro-

set boost

ay ng the Are

 \sim

i.

nad lan

prest 🗠

Effect of

18350 03

0

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q In connection with your Exhibit Number 4. you show a circle of the 80-acre area on each well, I assume that's the same as 80 acres?

A Yes, sir, the proposed location would affect --I mean, according to our interpretation would affect Coastal States Well Number 3 in Tract 25 and Well Number 7 in the tract to the south.

Q But about 90 per cent of the area of influence of that well would be located on Southland Foyalty's acreage, would it not?

A No, sir, I wouldn't agree that 90 per cent would be, but some per cent.

Q A major portion of it anyway, about 80 per cent.

would you say, according to your circle there, or would you want to venture a guess? I wouldn't venture a guess, but there is some Α per cent of it. 0 There is nothing in the rules to prevent Southland Royalty from drilling that well and a well located in the southeast of the section also, is there? No, sir. Α 51 a 23 ³ 3 They can drill both of them? 0 Yes, sir. Α Q And it would have the same area of influence in both areas, would it not, according to your interpretation? o s se h A If they drilled the well though, they would oase odd have to take less than an 80-acre allowable if they drill it at this time. 5 . 1**5.9**0 k , Q Is there anything in the rules to prevent you 2 1-12800 from taking your allowable in any proportion from each well? tet with as No. sir. Α They can take it then, a major portion of it, from Ũ Well Number 2 and a small fraction from a well in the Vinterio southeast guarter, couldn't they? They could if they wanted to operate that way, Α yes, sir.

. 9<u>8</u> - .

1.

0

- 12 F

4'3'

	Q And that's what you are doing up in the north.	
er en	isn't it?	
*	A No, sir.	
	Q You are taking it equally from all the wells?	
	A No, sir, the well's up there, they are producing	
	their capacities.	
sez 🔿 🕴	Q Yes, sir.	
	A But their capacity does not exceed the 40-acre	
	allowable.	
	Q Well, do you think the capacity would exceed the	ie
	40-acre allowable for Southland Royalty?	
taota un	A In the location that they propose, I certainly	
.≱	do.	
N#	Q What was the date of the figures you quoted on	
	well tests?	
	A It was a March proration schedule.	
eð somaði	Q Do you know when those tests were made, do you	
	have any idea?	
	A No, sir, they were made at sometime prior to the	nat,
	I don't know.	
	Q Now, your CD Gonzales has not been committed to	5
	the Flying M Unit, has it?	
	A No, sir, it hasn't at this time. We do plan to	0
í E		

. .

commit that to the unit as soon as further development
has been completed.
Q You said that you converted the Gonzales Number
6 to an active injection well because of the dire need
for an injection well in that area?
A Yes sir.
Q What occasioned this dire need in that area?
A The fact that we don't have anything in this
area to any injection in this area.
Q You don't have any production in that area either,
do you?
A Yes, sir, we do.
Q Where?
A In 33.
Q In 33?
A Yes, sir.
Q That's guite some distance away. Are you getting
that much effect from your injection wells?
A We were looking at this from a unit standpoint and
as I said, we had hoped that Southland would join the unit,
in which case if they don't we'll,by all likelihood, cease
to inject in the Number 6 Well and convert, probabably
re-enter our dry hole or the well that shows as a dry bole,

:⊃s•°⊧ ∛ •≈°

 $\langle \cdot \rangle$

ę,

s since

iswo i ka

--

43

.

s (1.59) :

en ante

7 e 2

the Number 8 Well down in Section 33.

Q Now, the well you would expect to affected by injecting in the Gonzales Number 6 Well would be your Number 7 and your Number 9 Well in Section 33, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

......

de ci -

HE WOL

A.

1

62 3036

THOW NO

Serve States

1300-0

Q And if they are affected, then a well located in the southeast guarter of the southeast guarter of Section 28 would be watered out first, would it not?

A It would also be stimulated first.

Q It would be watered out first too.

A We haven't watered any out yet and we've been injecting for three years.

Q It would be stimulated but you have no appreciable permeability in your Gonzales Number 6 so what oil would you be stimulating?

A I'm sorry, I didn't follow the question.

Q You couldn't make a producer out of the Number 6.

A We could not make a commercial producer, no, but as has been testified, there is oil in place in this area. We feel that we can move some of it out and into an area where it can be produced.

Q Well, the principal effect of injecting in the Number 6 is going to be to water out Southland Royalty's

acreage, is it not?

230

·

ira na

3.5 2

17

A It will be to stimulate theirs. That's the reason we will probably cease to inject in it if they don't join the unit. I believe too that they agreed to this when we asked for permission to put that well on injection, they did not object to it.

Q Now, Coastal States has made a pretty extensive study of the Plying M Field before they started their waterflood project, did they not?

A Yes, sir,

Q You have substantially more reservoir data in this particular pool than in most, isn't this the case, more cores, more other information?

A Yés, sir.

Q On the basis of this information, you have studied it, have you not, you personally?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you anticipate that Coastal States would ever in field frill on quarter-quarter sections?

> Yo, sir.

Q At no stage of it?

 λ No. sir.

a on you know why coastal States did in field on

quarter-quarter sections in the northern part of the pool?

A Yes, sir, as I have testified a minute ago, in each case, those wells were deeper wells that were drilled to the Bough C and due to the --

Q They were just converted then?

A Just converted to San Andres.

Q Other than the Number 3?

A That is right.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the witness?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

2 35 32

3825 8

toa -----

h tabah

t i M

. S. S. L.

775.

Q ¥r. McGraw, in your opinion, X will ask the same question of you that I asked of Mr. Goodrich, if the Commission should approve this location and decide that it should consider some means of reducing the allowable to offset an advantage, do you have any suggestion as to a formula which could be used?

A Yes, sir, I feel that the field rules are very clear on this matter and a second well drilled on a 30-acre tract should simply share the allowable with the existing tract. Now, they have chosen to make their promation units

in an east-west direction rather than a north-south direction which if they had turned them around the other way then they could come down and drill their second well and let it share with the existing McCoy Well on that lease and the two wells share an allowable and we certainly could not object to that at all, if they desired to do this, but the field has been developed with the proration units running in a north-south direction except for their particular case and there is one case of ours that two wells that were drilled prior to field rules and that is on our Tract 13 Well 1 and 2, those two wells were drilled prior to field rules and they are off-pattern for this type proration unit and it's not a good situation even for us there. We would much prefer that that well had been located on the standard location.

1.1

A

ann Aller

1 - 11 63

i

15

Â

11 0 O.

<u>(</u>)

- Cr. 606.1

to Land)

(go) - 11

313 o - -

www.r

1.19.11

. : • •

Q What was the reason for it being located where it was prior to the 80 acre rules?

A In fact, this was about the second well in the field and they just didn't know what type cf development that we would do at that time.

Q And the well labeled Number 221 located in unit C is the one that's off-pattern?

A Yes, sir, it's off-pattern but in that case, of course, the proration units run in an east-west direction

similar to what Southland is asking down here, but as I said, et a series that was before field rules had been established. and Africa MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of the 建建物 计环境 witness? the will be t MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence te that at Exhibits 2 through 4. ··· · · · MR. NUTTER: Coastal Exhibits 2,3 and 4 will be admitted 100000000000000 in evidence. o ri orado (Whereupon, Coastal States Exhibits 2 through 4 were offered t of roley and admitted in evidence.) owd exect MR. NUTTER: Mr. McGraw may be excused. ac-tor era (Witness excused.) sutia Sora MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further you Lisy Seet wish to offer in this case Mr. Hinkle? \odot MR. HINKLE: That's all. for any of MR. NUTTER: Any statement? 5 MR. HINKLE: I believe not. MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin? and in the second MR. KELLAHIN: Nothing further. ÷., MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish -00 ST to offer in Case 3737? We will take the case under advisement.

50

e 19 de entre s

15 T.A. 19 T. 19 1

n stinin

a€. * is i

, Presation

Stream of the states of the st

N.

is eviderc

÷

sto of driv

.

. , 1

. .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO)) ss COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I, KAY EMBREE Notary Public in and for the County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 26th day of March, 1968.

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires. November 19, 1971

NET Northoo 011 Concervation Constantion

	Stale	Stole				f.er.v.
state state Lario C 18 73	Bridwell 9.10 17 U.Z.14	Coustol 8-11-7 1-161 3437	States	Midwest 1 - 17 - 17 18 - 66 - 17 12 - 19	Pure St.	
c 5101 1 2 10 10 11 11 12 13 14 15 14 15 16 15 15 15 16 15 15 15 16 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15 15	FLYING "M"	STS LOPER		10	104622 0'A28 68	
12 Tisis Ir 1 Tousiana Lond E. Expl.	Pan Amer. (0 - 17 - 17 (1 - 17)		Constal Sta Shall St. Diaz 20.44	TYING 🔭	Coastal Stat Pure- St. 1012,480 DIAS 10 53	ten (322,47) Statistics
1 HBP 11/1444 \$ E-7481	sin frede Lines State Kin	stot	y2 of Crists State	State	ns. Squ	Allar i Poy
State Larie at. State	(Shell) (Shell) Castlel States (Could Stat	Stoles Stoles	States States Crice	11112 101011-1		a. 6878 The stand sume O
state h. leat. f and	06 591	Tr 3 Tr 4	Redferd Abo	15	·-	Humble HBP
Sun TOCE) 316 78400 	1) T 105	ree (costal) Tr 8 states Co costal Coostal Tr 8 states Co costal Co so Mins Fuint M	astal Sts.,elal Coa , Tr9 10 5	stal State 3798	U.S.M1	Kern Co. Ld. 1/2 Jone Agres Palipson
Anerede (1.1.1) (1.1.1.4.512) (21302) (21302) (2246.5) (246.5) (1.1.2.55) (1.1.2.55) (1.1.2.55) (1.1.2.55)	stole	TDAVES PX SP	ere Mins-St.9 3	Minet 36. 36.91		the Howard A
U.S. HIJEAC & Amer. Trad. DIA	(Shelly) •4 E-7392 Tr II	Coastal Stot			(Ke Sam Boren Ainsworth ((1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1) (1)
Tom Brown Drig. 15 1944: 1 4 Cooper She	Skelly-St	• 3 984552	21-1-51010 Ce	Arton Ainsworth Aurohy Core. 5750 4 10 20 5750 5 10 20 10 20 10 10 20 10	10355 Fee	
L. C. Cooper, et al L. C. Cooper, et al tis aux Schell Cold 9 to 44 Hied Chem. 24 Hied Chem. usp Co. 21 by Hied Chem. 25 cs		ortes D/R) Stotes L.F.	2 states Tri2 T	HBR T-7401 C. Chi r15 L	(6) (6) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7) (7	in 13. Cobot
tostal Stotes R.C. Honksetel 1 374 - Tosta Tex. Pell	State"Sincloir			B.Gonsales 10 . 1	2 1 12	Chelma Andre 1.0 J.0 B-1-75 Dickincon Dickinco
10376 Pistic Shell-1 (Shell)	PROPOSE		La contraction of the second	HBP KG3 25		Andre -1+63 Andre -1+65 -1-73 -1+1+65 -1+73 -1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1+1
5.15.65 112 - 5.16 Superior Shell Grant Shell Grant Shell 612 3.26.65 3.13.55 ≥ 5.17 134.5 August 1622 4.20.65 3.13.55 ≥ 5.17 134.5 (2017)	R. E. Worn Mil Bondy	Jockson	2 GradyFerguten 2	Coastal States 10. Feather Of Map 1 059 WW 2310 1 059		26 <u>((\$M)</u>
R Russell Dichordson (6-27-68)	10P / 1012 69	Fee		•		U.S. M.I A Ainswortheld A.C
0421214 U.S.M.I. X. 8 Richardson Mt 12-16-63 U.S. M.I. X. 8 Richardson Mt 12-16-63	R E. Fisheretal U.S.M. Wright Marg. McGuttin A-thuriur	T-21 C	an Chineworth	Redfern Dev. 8 - 5 : 68 2 1		
Alorg. McGerrin Lowe.Est. Go Roy. Snell HSP 2510 - 77 MBP 2510 058102	totes Coastal Warren Coastal Be is 26 D/R E-741	104535 81 1/48-5-15 19 Coostol	2510 S	5 + 15 + 68 10 - 17 10 - 17 10 - 17 Jeck Werkhomet Alfon Ainsworth	68 68 a) A	ilion Ainswarthetal
SST No.8174	Warren Amer. 1 L.L. Stole 32	SE. 038102	-33 Intes Redfern Dev.	34	m Dev.	1 Porte
Comie Ld Co. 1 061111		06 1322 2810	Lo Ld & Expl Mi Alton			
L-273 312 Shell Tritle A 3.20.72 Stole 1625 1625 16754 Stole 1625 16754 Stole 1625 16754 Stole 167544 16754 Stole 167544 16754 Stole 167544 16754 Stole 16754 16754 Stole 16754 17754 Stole 17754 17754 Stole 17754 1775555 177555 17755555 1775555 17755555 1775555 17755555 17755555 17755555 17755555 17755555 177555555 177555555555 1775555555555	115.ML story- Maisanter 11114a 1133 adde 0139.991; 2133564c	2' 39 3242. 133.17 Ac. 4's	Contin Ainsworth	11.774 0'52.8444 11.6220 M. dwes 2 - 15 - 76 K5742 673	2'99.06AC. ()	tidwesta: Midwestw CLW . 19-70 1 x 4104 pt 210 K-4108 4 ktores
17:24 (1) 1:24 (1) 1:24 (1) 1:24 (1) 19:24 (1) 19:24 (1) 29:24 (1)	E-B-REGUE 8-IS-77 E-I∋1 L L IG №		1434 33 ¹⁷ 1			
	5- Constal State		Haskins &	1 BAAA 97399 AC 834 1	Reod	
Cottle Ld. Co. +19-77 1275		3 - 17 - 69 96 5106 10 2	Lane Rit Unit." [Lane Rit Unit." []:20-72 K2053 180 Auto	Without the first	pache pache pir-SI. he 46 pss	W.M. Stole W.M. Stole Lone
State State	C B Read		Allied Chem.	(Skelly) 05.584		Midwest WC. (Wo) : 9 K 2145
Getty Gra 9.19.77 Kc352 1-252 I ass	5.6953 1756		% 2709 13.29 State	C.B.Read C.B.Read Skelly Str., 2'Skelly TD3603 State State		•2
MESCALELO44	state 	emical A!	1ied Chem			Midwest Midwest K:2673 Nidwest B X-2074
Getty Continental 4-12-7 1-2-77 1-21-76 4-12-77 1-21-77 1-21-16 X-6150 1-433 1-20-174 5123	3.10 X2710 168		x-2788 DA10 1312 State M.I. Nine Reh Co.	Skelly St." Nine Fich Ci	• ² •1 9151	State
state state	state M Nine Roh.C Tex. Pacif	ic i	NIBERCICC	(Sinctair OG-16 C.B.Res		A 2675 HiHistom Dr 9
Socany Socany Socany Midwest Midwest Mobil 18.051 (Mobil 18.051) (Mobil 10.3.71) 10.3.71	uperior - 1-71 - 156929 - 1569 - 156929 -			10 10,00 0 2 Gross 		Manual Con MATON E 4 MATON E 4 MATON E 4 MATON E 14 MATON E 14 MATONE E
$\begin{array}{c} H_{1} \\ H_{2} \\ H_{1} \\ H_{2} \\$	$-\frac{17}{1}$	2iT	16 Midwest 2 - 15 - 76 x 5702 Gust 33 21 Gust	(<i>i</i> , <i>i</i>)	F480	A obe Louisions Ld. & Erpl. (5) (1) (Midwest) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2) (2)
Shell 12:10-71 14:2033	U.S. MI. ine Ach. Co.		33 <u>97</u> State, X(). Nine Rch. Co.	10 33 Nine Re	ATTec	Lowers Stole 131
State Will Nine Rel	Nine RC	-1 'es	acal Superior 10 18-73 20 1 X-856	(D.B.Anderson) pysz Major - Giebol X-2003	Pra E Forster rosatos	Chief and the state of the stat
Sinate Mobili in 3.77, B Sun (1.163) 1.11.63 1.53.53 1.55.61 1.55.71		- F 8-3	1 1 21 2 1 C B Rec 1 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	ad 21 77 18 F3761	Shell-SI.	With the start of
11.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1 11.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1	P4 1	O Tec. Pac.		•3		$ \begin{array}{c} \text{(Warren's TC)} & \text{(see a)} & (s$
M Garasi 4-11 Ti Keineralen og Ja	66 13	5/07,200 0/A Y 200 1 1	21 ⁶⁰ State, M.I. <i>Nine Reh. Co.</i>	Nine B		C B.Remit Ti
state winds a state carbon	co atol Tera	() (-7)	C8 Read 5-16-77 X. 6978 15759	L.	mola si 42:a 10,757 10,	E gaze Rouheff
		0			27 Eubro	HUNDER - 26 TK
	0	Jnion . 19 - 77	0 B Anderson 1 Mis 3 17 74 1 Apris 2 27 3 1 14 1 27 3 1 15	he eto: V2	1	VM ST IN -STIE STORE
	Ho.8516	L 104 2517	HOP State B 9388 Nine Rch C			1. Frida Victor Hanse
State Hine Heb Co	U	1000		Juniole - Linker Fell	In the second	te 4361 Cabel Coro.
Circe	So Per 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945 10 1945	69°		HID C.B. RION ICC HUTDLE	- 34	



.

,





COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY FLYING "M" SAN ANDRES FIELD LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO